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HOLY ROSARY 

Catholic Parish 

Sixth Sunday of Easter 

Weekend Masses 

Saturday Vigil at 5:00pm 

Sunday at 8:30am and 10:30am 

 

Weekday Masses 

• Daily Mass: 

7:45am in the Church Tuesday through 

Friday, 8:30am on Saturday 

• On the First Saturday of the month at 

the 8:30am in the Church, we pray in a 

special way for those who are sick and 

offer the Sacrament of the Anoin'ng of 

the Sick for those in need. 

• Communion Service: Monday at 7:45am 

in the Church. 

MASS TIMES May 21, 2017 

OTHER INFORMATION 

Reconcilia�on is available in the Church: 

Tuesdays: 5:30pm to 6:30pm 

Saturdays: 3:30pm to 4:30pm 

or by appointment during office hours. 

The Parish Nursery is available for both the 

Sunday 8:30 and 10:30am Masses.  

Download our Parish App at 

myparishapp.com 

Submit a prayer request: 

prayers@holyrosarysea3le.org 

Request a homebound visit: 

homebound@holyrosarysea3le.org 

• Sunday in the School Hall a6er the     

morning Masses. 

• Tuesday morning in the Parish Center 

Recep'on Room a6er Mass. 

FELLOWSHIP—all are welcome! 
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Habemus Episcopum! 

Six years ago, Bishop Joseph Tyson was transferred to the Diocese of Yakima to be their 

new shepherd.  Since that 'me, we have only had one auxiliary bishop assis'ng 

Archbishop Sartain—Bishop Eusebio Elizondo.  Near the end of Lent, it was announced 

that Pope Francis has appointed us a new auxiliary bishop! 

Msgr. Daniel Mueggenborg is a priest of the Diocese of Tulsa in Oklahoma.  In his almost 

28 years of priestly ministry, Bishop-elect Mueggenborg has pastored parishes, worked in 

a variety of offices at the diocesan headquarters, and served on the faculty at the American seminary in Rome.  A few 

interes'ng non-church related facts:  he has a bachelors degree in Geology, he has summited Mt. Kilimanjaro and goes 

mountain biking almost daily.   

Bishops have certain symbols of their office, most of which are only used during the Liturgy.  The mitre (the pointy hat) 

and the crozier (the staff) are symbols of their authority as shepherds to the flock entrusted to them.  They wear a ring, a 

symbol of their union to the diocese, which usually has their coat of arms on it (harkening back to a 'me when it was 

used to seal documents).  Bishops also always wear a large pectoral cross on a chain around their neck.  Archbishops, 

bishops of larger dioceses, also wear a pallium—a band of wool around their neck with five crosses for the wounds of 

Christ and three nails.  None of these are worn un'l the priest is ordained a bishop, as it is during the Ordina'on Rite 

that he is given these signs of his office. 

[Fun story interlude:  St. Nicholas (yes, that St. Nicholas) was at the Council of Nicaea in 325AD.  Fr. Arius was advoca'ng 

the posi'on that Jesus was created by the Father fully human.  This is very different than what the Church teaches and 

proclaimed at Nicaea—that Jesus is fully human but also fully divine, consubstan'al with the Father.  Fr. Arius created 

much confusion throughout the Church, with many following his teachings, including the emperor.  Bishop Nicholas of 

Myra grew so upset with him that he actually punched him one day at the Council.  The other bishops were so 

astounded that they removed from him the signs of the office of bishop—the Book of Gospels and the Pallium– and 

threw him in prison.  When a group of bishops went to see him in the morning, they discovered that he had his Book of 

Gospels and pallium.  When they asked where he got them, he informed that Jesus and Mary had appeared to him in the 

night and restored them to him.  Needless to say, the bishops restored him to his office.] 

Bishops also wear zucche3os—a skullcap which can be worn by all clergy.  The color for bishops is magenta.  The pope 

wears white and cardinals wear red.  Priests can wear black ones—although this is not common.  Bishop-elect 

Mueggenborg could begin wearing a magenta skullcap during liturgies as soon as his appointment was announced.  I 

happened to be the Master of Ceremonies for the Archbishop at the Chrism Mass this year.  That was the day that the 

announcement was made, and Msgr. Mueggenborg was present.  Before Mass, Archbishop Sartain gave him one of his 

zucche3os to wear.  As he took it, he held it in his 

hands and looked at it.  He hesitated before 

puOng it on.   It was all becoming very real for 

him—the reality of his calling.  Please pray for 

him, that he may be a good and faithful shepherd 

for us all, assis'ng Archbishop Sartain and leading 

us to Heaven.   

Msgr. Mueggenborg will be ordained a bishop on 

May 31st at 2PM at St. James Cathedral.  Anyone 

can a3end—but be sure to come extra early to 

get a seat if you do. 

T H E  J O U R N E Y  O F  F A I T H  W I T H  

Fr. Matthew Oakland 



3 Submit bulle
n ar
cles by 5pm Tuesday to Sherry@holyrosarysea�le.org 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving 

We will be discon'nuing our rela'onship with Vanco 

Payments in June. If you currently contribute online with 

Vanco, you will need to set up a new account with “Our 

Sunday Visitor” and re-enter all of your giving preferences. 

It’s easy! Just go to holyrosarysea3le.org and click the 

“Support Us” bu3on, which will take you directly to the 

OSV site. Why not take care of it today so that your 

contribu'ons will con'nue without interrup'on! If you 

have not yet signed up, please think about it! Online Giving 

helps you maintain your giving even if you cannot be here 

at Mass. This also helps the parish streamline our cash 

flow, especially during bad weather or vaca'on 'mes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A weekly �p on Caring for Our Common Home 

Try to eliminate as much disposable plas'c from your life 

as possible; it breaks down into 'ny par'cles that enter 

streams, lakes and oceans, harming harm fish and other 

wildlife. Instead, keep a reusable water bo3le; wash and 

reuse plas'c sandwich and snack bags, or try replacing 

them with waxed paper or waxed-paper bags, which can be 

composted. 

We’ve hit mid-May already. . . 
 

• Kindergarteners have selected books at home, prac'ced reading and expression to bring 

into class to read to their classmates.  

• Second-grade students have been listening to "Americana" folk songs, followed by learning folk dances ("The 

Virginia Reel", "The Paw Paw Patch"). These highlight and celebrate the music of the pioneer days in early 

America, students have enjoyed churning bu3er and reading Li3le House in the Big Woods as they get ready for 

their field trip next week to Pioneer Farms. 

• Our third-grade students finished up their State-in-a-Box projects. Their presenta'ons can be seen in the 2
nd

 

floor hallway by our library and computer lab. 

• Fourth grade held its annual bake sale, proceeds will be given to Catholic Relief Services to benefit the drought in 

East Africa. 

• Sixth grade visited Miracle Ranch a western-themed horse camp for a 2-day field trip in Port Orchard, WA 

• Faith families met this week, with students in grade K-7 wri'ng le3ers to their group’s gradua'ng 8
th

 graders. 

• Eighth grade students went on a retreat to Camp Don Bosco, one of their last remaining rites of passage at Holy 

Rosary before gradua'on on June 1
st

. 
 
We are s'll accep'ng applica'ons for our 2’s preschool class (age 2.5 by August 31

st
), and Pre-Kindergarten class (age 4 

by August 31
st

).  
 
At Holy Rosary School, tradi'on and innova'on converge to provide a leading-edge educa'on that is grounded in the 

Catholic faith. Students are engaged by enthusias'c teachers who provide hands-on curricula designed to spark crea'vity 

and encourage cri'cal thinking. Each child is given room to discover and develop their own unique gi6s. 
 
For more informa'on, contact the School Office at: 206-937-7255 or email admissions@holyrosaryws.org. 

G R O W I N G  I N  C H R I S T  

Holy Rosary Catholic School—SPIRIT AND MIND ignited 

P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  
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P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

Blood Drive—A new way to give! 

Monday, May 22. Holy Rosary School is partnering with 

the American Red Cross to hold a Blood Drive! Giving blood 

is giving the gi6 of life, and we want to show that our 

school and church community’s spirit of love and 

generosity goes beyond our immediate Holy Rosary family. 

The blood drive will be open to the West Sea3le 

community, but we hope that you will lead the way. Please 

consider dona'ng on May 22 between 2 and 7pm. To 

register and reserve your spot, visit: 

www.redcrossblood.org and enter sponsor code 

“HolyRosarySea3le.”  

 

Youth Group End of Year Picnic  

Sunday, June 4 from 5-8pm; Alki Beach 

Come and close out the year with your friends from youth 

group with a picnic at Alki beach! Bring a side dish to share 

and games you like to play. Wear comfortable clothes and 

shoes. For more informa'on or to sign-up for the picnic, 

please go to our Youth Ministry page at 

www.holyrosarysea3le.org/youthministry. 

 

Holy Rosary Young Adults...Softball 

We are hoping to get a Holy Rosary team together again 

this year to compete with other Catholic adults in the area. 

All skill levels welcome! If you want to play we need to hear 

from you, so contact us at 

youngadults@holyrosarysea3le.org. 

 

Job Opportunity at Holy Rosary 

Holy Rosary Parish in West Sea3le is looking for a new 

janitor for a 40-hour per week, benefited posi'on. As part 

of Holy Rosary Parish you will assist us in carrying out the 

mission of Jesus Christ by the cleaning and maintenance of 

our buildings and grounds.  The successful candidate must 

be able to work Sunday through Thursday, in the a6ernoon 

and evening.  To see a full descrip'on, please visit the 

Resources sec'on of the parish website at 

holyrosarysea3le.org/job-opportunity-at-holy-rosary. 

Please submit ques'ons or applica'ons and resumes to 

Gary Samaniego at paa@holyrosarysea3le.org or 206-935-

8353.  
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P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

Our Lady of Antipolo Pilgrimage Mass - 

Holyrood 

Sat May 27, 2017 at 10:30am 

Loca'on: Mausoleum Chapel 

206-363-8404 

Holyrood Cemetery, 205 NE 205th St., Shoreline, WA 

More info at www.MyCatholicCemetery.org. 

 

Come Celebrate over 130 years of combined 

service from four of St. Anthony School’s 

beloved Faculty & Staff Members 

At the end of this school year, four long'me St. Anthony 

School faculty and staff members will be re'ring: 

Maureen Blodge3, Vicki Lazor, Sr. Maureen O’Brien and 

Mary Ormiston. Their service has touched the lives of 

countless students and families in our community. Come 

celebrate their re'rement on Sunday, June 4. The 

celebra'on will begin with the 10:45am Mass at St. 

Anthony Church and an followed by an Open House Parish 

Hall from Noon to 3pm. Join them at mass or stop by the 

hall to say hello, thank them and wish them well in their 

re'rement.  

 

Project Joseph 

An Outreach to Men Suffering from Abortion 

Are you a man suffering because of your involvement in a 

past abor'on? If you are, you may feel alone. But you are 

not. There are people who understand and can help.  

Project Joseph is a life-changing opportunity for men who 

struggle with the emo'onal and spiritual pain of past 

abor'ons to come together for a day of healing on June 

24. Project Joseph is by men and for men.  

Contact:  Valerie 1-800-822-HOPE (4673) 

Completely Confiden
al 

The Project Joseph day of healing is sponsored by  

Project Rachel Western Washington, a program of  

Catholic Community Services.   

You need not be Catholic to par'cipate. 

May is Mental Health Awareness Month 

 

Mental illnesses are far more common than cancer, 

diabetes, heart disease or arthri's. Our faith 

communi'es can be an important part of the support 

and recovery process through educa'on, support and 

by helping individuals and families feel part of a 

caring community. Please visit the Parish Website for 

more informa'on about adult learning opportuni'es 

this month. 

 

As part of this, I wanted to bring something to your 

a3en'on. NeXlix has recently released a series that 

seems to be garnering a3en'on from teens and 

young adults. Many churches are urging parents to 

familiarize yourself with the series "13 Reasons 

Why," based on a young adult novel.  Many 

teenagers are watching this, some'mes one episode 

a6er another.  

 

According to informa'on referred to us by the 

Archdiocese, the series includes mature content on 

several levels including language and situa'ons that 

may not be suitable for teen viewing. Although the 

series is intended to bring to light circumstances and 

serious content leading to the character's suicide, it 

may have an unintended effect of glorifying suicide 

among teens. I urge you to visit the Catholic News 

Agency online for an important overview, along with 

interpreta'on by mental health and Catholic 

professionals. 

 

Overall this is an opportunity for family conversa'on 

and to offer guidance, to stress values and remind 

everyone of God's love for all His children. 

 

In Christ, 

Fr. Oakland 
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Sunday, May 21 
• Coffee and Donuts a6er Masses today. Thank you to the Holy Rosary School 5th grade teachers, parents  

and students for hos'ng! 

Praying for... 

...those who have died: Leo Judd, Helen Costello,  

Stan Mudge, father of Janet Mudge, Darlene Zar,  

Kris'an Jacobson 

...and those who have asked for our prayers: Kay Yanak 

 

Mass Inten�ons for Next Week: 

May 27: Irene McDermo3, RIP (5pm)  

May 28: Holy Rosary Community (8:30am) 

 Donna Bajocich, RIP (10:30am) 

 

Last Week’s Collec�on: 

May 14 Collec'on: $18,233 

May 14 Budgeted: $23,534 

Up Next 
 

May 

22 School Blood Drive 

29 Memorial Day (Parish Office Closed) 

 

June 

1 8th Grade Gradua'on 

2 Adora'on 

4 Sea3le Girls’ Choir Concert 

7 Holy Rosary School New Parent Orienta'on 

8 Last day of school 

25 Natural Family Planning Workshop 

 

July 

4 Independence Day (Parish Office Closed) 

Monday, May 22 

7:45 AM Word & Communion Service | Church 

2:00 PM Blood Drive | School Hall 

Tuesday, May 23 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Church 

8:30 AM Tuesday AM Coffee | Reception Rm 

5:30 PM Confession | Church 

6:30 PM Voices for Life | Room 203 

7:30 PM Sanctuary Choir Practice | Church 

Wednesday, May 24 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Church 

9:00 AM Scripture Study | Reception Room 

6:00 PM Women's Spirituality Group | Parish Office Basement 

7:00 PM Contemporary Choir Practice | Church 

7:15 PM Walking With Purpose | Room 203 

Thursday, May 25 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Church 

Friday, May 26 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Church 

9:00 AM Walking With Purpose | Parish Center 

5:00 PM Wedding Rehearsal | Church 

7:00 PM Friday Night Men's AA | Reception Rm 

Saturday, May 27 

7:00 AM Men's Group | Reception Rm 

8:30 AM Daily Mass | Church 

1:30 PM Lentz/Robello Wedding | Church 

3:30 PM Confession | Church 

5:00 PM Vigil Mass | Church 

Sunday, May 28 

8:30 AM Sunday Mass | Church 

10:30 AM Sunday Mass | Church 

No Coffee and Donuts today 

MONDAY 

MAY 22: 2pm to 7pm 

School Hall 
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Bap�sm:  Contact Deye3e Swegle at least two months in advance of your requested bap'sm date. 

Marriage:  Contact Sherry Smith six months in advance of your requested wedding date. 

Funerals:  Contact the Parish Office 

Becoming Catholic:  Contact the Parish Office 

 

PASTOR: Fr. Ma3hew Oakland 

ADMINISTRATION: Gary Samaniego (gsamaniego@holyrosarysea3le.org), ext. 213 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION: contact the Parish Office 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES: Jennifer Wong (jwong@holyrosarysea3le.org),  ext. 214 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—Bap�sm & Young Families: Deye3e Swegle (dswegle@holyrosarysea3le.org), ext. 251 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—1st Sacraments, Children & Youth: Sister Stella (srstella@holyrosarysea3le.org), ext. 252 

LITURGY & MUSIC: Paul Dolejsi (pdolejsi@holyrosarysea3le.org), (935-8353) 

MARRIAGE & TRIBUNAL ADVOCACY: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosarysea3le.org), ext. 210 

BOOKKEEPER: Rufina Miller (rmiller@holyrosarysea3le.org), ext. 211 

ADMIN ASSISTANT & PRIVATE EVENTS: Melissa Tuthill (mtuthill@holyrosarysea3le.org), ext. 200 

PLANT MANAGER: Sco3 Stoefen (sstoefen@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 215 

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: Anna Horton (ahorton@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 218 

TECHNOLOGY, BULLETIN & PARISH WEB SITE: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosarysea3le.org), ext. 210 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL: ext. 300 

SHOULDER TO SHOULDER: shoulder@holyrosarysea3le.org, ext. 301 

YOUNG ADULTS: youngadults@holyrosarysea3le.org 

YOUTH MINISTRY: youth@holyrosarysea3le.org 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS WHO MAKE IT POSSIBLE TO PRINT THIS BULLETIN AT NO COST!  

Please contact us if we can be of service to you.  Just dial 206-937-1488 and enter the extension 


